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Summary 
During October 2010, Lord Hutton published his initial report on the possible reform of Public 
Sector Pensions.  Hutton then reported for a second time in March 2011, outlining 
recommendations for public service schemes to adopt. 
 
Recommendation 
PFCG Members are asked to NOTE the summary of the Hutton report. 
 
Supporting information 
1 The attached report in Appendix 1 summarises the key outcomes of the Hutton Report 

and outlines potential future directions.  
 
Resource implications 
 
2 N/A 

 
Legal implications 
 
3 N/A 

 
Other implications/issues 
 
4 None.   
 
Background Papers 
None 


